Ribble Valley Borough Council                                                                  

DELEGATED ITEM FILE REPORT - APPROVAL

	Ref: CB

	Application No: 
	3/2008/0917/P

	Development Proposed:
	Proposed single storey rear extension at Ashby Cottage, Sandy Bank, Chipping, Lancashire. PR3 2GA.

	CONSULTATIONS: Parish/Town Council

	Chipping Parish Council - No comments or observations received within the 21 day statutory consultation period.

	CONSULTATIONS: Highway/Water Authority/Other Bodies

	N/A



	CONSULTATIONS: Additional Representations.

	No representations have been received.



	RELEVANT POLICIES:

	Policy G1 – Development Control.

Policy G5 – Settlement Strategy.

Policy ENV1 – Area of Outstanding Natural Beauty.

Policy H10 - Residential Extensions.

Policy SPG – “Extensions and Alterations to Dwellings”

	COMMENTS/ENVIRONMENTAL/AONB/HUMAN RIGHTS ISSUES/RECOMMENDATION:

	The application relates to a white rendered detached dwelling, located within the AONB, situated off Longridge Road at Sandy Bank. 

Planning permission is sought for a single storey extension to the rear of the property.  The proposed extension has maximum dimensions of approximately 2.9m x 6.1m x 2.1m to the gutters and 3.5m to the highest point of the hipped roof.  The design of the extension matches the existing house.

In terms of visual impact the scale, size and design of the proposals are acceptable and would not dominate the existing property. The proposal will be visible from Footpath 33a, however, considering that the proposal is single storey, will be built in materials to match the existing property and covers only part of the building I have no concerns about the impact of the proposal on the AONB.  

Two properties are located at the side of Ashby Cottage and run in a south easterly direction along the curtilage of the garden belonging to the application site.  Trees exist along the shared boundary.  The applicants have considered the potential affect on the neighbours and the roof has been hipped to allow light into the neighbouring properties.  The property most affected by the development would be the Folly, however, having considered the potential impact the extension may have on the property, I am of the opinion that the affect of the proposed hipped roof extension will be no worse than the trees that currently block the light from the rear of that property.  

Therefore, taking the above comments into consideration I recommend the application accordingly.

	SUMMARY OF REASONS FOR APPROVAL:

	The proposal has no significant detrimental impact on nearby residential amenity nor would it have an adverse visual impact.

	RECOMMENDATION: That planning permission be granted.


DATE INSPECTED: 18th December 2008














